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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    sgallagher125@c2kni.net

Newsletter – Friday 13th October 2017
Monday-    Tin Whistle Dinny Leonard

Tuesday-    Irish Tuition P.5 – 7

                 Molly and Mia Project P5 - 7
Wednesday Swimming P.5 – 7

                 Shared Education P. 2
Thursday   Gaelic Blitz in Garvaghey P5-7
                 Afterschool Coding Club
Friday       P.1 -4 and P.5 -7 Library

                P.1- 4 PE with coach

                Kids Bingo

                Baby and Toddler
Maths Week  
We will be celebrating ‘Maths Week’ in school next week. Daily maths challenges will be provided for the children to take home and to return the following day. The children do not have to take part in these challenges but if they do, they MUST complete these by themselves. We will end our Maths Week celebrations with a whole school ‘Bingo for Kids’ on Friday and awards for the daily prize winners.

Baby and Toddler
Our Baby and Toddler group will return next Friday (20th October) in school 9.30am to 10.45am. Please spread the word.
Teddy’s Day on the Farm
The children had a great morning in Ranfurly House Dungannon and they all participated very well in the action songs and rhymes. You can view the photographs on our website.
School Mass
We had a great attendance at our school mass on Monday and I would like to thank everyone who attended it. All of the children participated in the Mass with great confidence and respect – well done boys and girls. I would like to offer a special thanks to Fr. Brendan for celebrating our Mass.
Coding Club 

Our after-schools coding club with Mrs Boyd will continue Thursday 19th October. Please remember to send £6 to cover the cost of the club if you haven’t already done so.

Molly and Mia
P.5 – 7 will continue their work in the Community Garden Project on Tuesday morning. 
School Council and Eco Elections

Our School Council elections were a great success and I have to congratulate the children on the huge effort they put into these elections. Once again we had a wide variety of canvassing techniques ranging from power points, speeches, posters, badges etc. The children really enjoyed this experience and displayed great confidence and communication skills throughout their election campaign. The whole school cast their vote and were encouraged to choose the candidate who they thought would be best for the job. The elected candidates for this year’s School Council are: Tyler, Caden, Codie, Aimee, Dara, Aoife, Shannon and Meabh
All Ireland Ladies Junior Final Replay
Congratulations to Fermangh ladies who won the Junior All Ireland Final on Sunday.
Tin Whistle
Tin whistle lessons with Dinny Leonard will continue on Monday 16th October. The lessons will run for ten weeks at a cost of £1.00 per week. We ask everyone who has not yet paid for this to send it into school in a marked envelope. 
Shared Education Signature Project
Our Primary 2 class began their Shared Education project with Fivemiletown Primary School and Fivemiletown Nursery on Wednesday and it will be continuing over the next few weeks. The focus of their project is Speech and Language Development Through Play. Both Sean and Ethan had a great time working and playing with their friends from our partner schools.
Fivemiletown Nursery
Audrey Boyd classroom assistant in Fivemiletown Nursery is retiring later this month. We have been asked if anyone would like to make a contribution towards her retirement gift to do so before next Friday (20th October). We are aware that not all of our children attended Fivemiletown Nursery so please remember you are under no obligation to make a donation. 
Gaelic Blitz Garvaghey
Tyrone County Board have organised a blitz in Garvaghey on Thursday 19th October for P5 – 7. The blitz begins at 10.00am and will end at 12.30am. 

Cash for Clobber  
Once again we will be doing Cash for Clobber. Cash for Clobber will accept used or unwanted clothes, shoes pairs only, handbags, hats, scarves, bed linen and curtains. Please encourage neighbours and relatives to donate. Bags can be brought to the school with collection organised for 7th November.

Principal and Pupil of the Week Awards
Congratulations to the September Principal Award winners: Aimee, Adam, Cara and Aisling – keep up the good work.

We have introduced a ‘Pupil of the Week’ award in each class. A trophy will be awarded each week to a pupil who the teacher feels has made a great effort in either their work, behaviour, handwriting etc. 
KS1 Pupil of the Week – Tyler
KS2 Pupil of the Week – Shannon
Halloween Disco

Our Halloween Disco will take place on Wednesday 25th October at 6.30pm – 8.00pm. All primary school children and pre-school children are welcome. We ask that older children do not attend for health and safety reasons. The children will be dressed up for the disco.

School Closures
The school will be closed on Monday 30th and Tuesday 31st October for Halloween break.
OUR success is doing OUR best!

